Berks-Lehigh Valley College

Physical Facilities, Health and Safety Committee

Thursday, December 4, 2003
Minutes

Members Present:
K.Berry, J. Sterganos, M. Moyer, R. Rehrer, M. Fidanza,

B. Eardly, L. Gamberg, R. Forrey
The following items were discussed:

1.
9/11 Memorial—Kim Berry reported that the 9/11 Memorial was donated to the University.  He also reported that it was very difficult, impossible, to correct the spelling.  It would virtually require a new structure.  The committee did not make a formal recommendation to the Senate.  It was believed the entire Senate should discuss the matter.  The previous minutes did indicate the committee did not have a major problem with the Memorial staying on campus as is.
2.
Opportunity Planning Sessions – Berks Campus – Jim Sterganos gave a brief history of the purpose and events of this committee.  The general purpose of the sessions was to update the Master Plan for the Berks Campus last approved in 1997.


The committee involved 37 participants from faculty, staff and students.  Most sessions were hosted by Robert Finley, Asst. Vice President Finance and Business Commonwealth and a number of his associates from University Park.  The sessions focused on changes that need to be made to the campus Master Plan based on programmatic decisions through 2110.  Assumptions were based on a goal of 4,000 students within the next 10 years.  Near the end of the process, two subcommittees were formed to make recommendations to the entire committee.  These are now being processed by Dean Speece into a formal Master Plan for the campus that will be tied into the college Strategic Plan.  My understanding is the Dean will present the Master Plan to the Provost.  This plan will go to the University President and Board of Trustees for final approval.  As an indication of the scope and breadth of the discussions, I am attaching the subcommittee minutes that I was involved with.  The other subcommittee had mostly similar recommendations with some small differences.  I want to stress that these are only recommendations.  The committee has not received a final report.


Jim did note that money has been approved to hire an architect for a new building at Berks.  This should occur sometime in June or July 2004.  Jim also noted that funding is being provided by the Pa. Dept. of General Services.  This means that while the university has input, final decisions about the building rest with this state agency.

3.
Public Art Display – Kim reported the Marilyn Fox has initiated discussions about public art displays at the college.  This appears to be much like the donation of the 9/11 Memorial.  Does the Senate want to address guideline issues for the college concerning acceptance and displays of such items?
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Moyer
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